


 

 

Ramblings of a Parish Priest: 

 Dear Parishioners, 
 
I first want to take this opportunity to thank Kim 
Danahey for making our Church look so beautiful 
this Christmas season! Kim always does a great job 
every Christmas and this year did not disappoint! 
Thank you Kim! I also want to thank those that 
volunteered to decorate our Church: Danny and 
Charlie Starzyk, Jamie and Kennedy Carney, both 
big and little Lenny Morgan, Charlie Shear, Gabe 
and Izzy Kopeckie, Joe Puschautz. Jimmy Sattler, 
Tony Weyers, the Boy Scouts (outside lights), Luke 
Fuller, and Amy Peters. Thank you all for your help 
in making our church look beautiful!  
 
As we begin a new calendar year, I thought it would 
be helpful to update you on various happenings 
and projects here at the parish: 
 
Convent Update 
My main priority and goal for the convent is to 
make it a source of revenue for our parish. We’ve 
done a lot of work on the inside of the building, 
updating bathrooms, and fixing a lot of water 
damage to make the building more attractive to 
potential renters. Until we’re able to book a 
permanent renter (religious community, not-for-
profit group, etc.) we plan to rent the convent for 
retreats to local parishes, schools, young adult 
groups, etc. I am in conversations with different 
groups and organizations to rent the building. 
Please pray that we find the right fit and gain some 
extra revenue from the building.  
 
Elevator Update 
We’re getting closer to our elevator addition being 
completed! Construction should end in the couple 
of weeks or so and then we need to wait for the city 
to inspect the elevator and give us the all-clear to 
allow people on it. The project will not be 100% 
finished until the Spring, when the new cement 
walkway is poured in the courtyard and the 
landscaping is done. We’re still finishing up 
fundraising, so if you have not yet made your 
donation you can drop it off in the rectory office, 
collection basket, or make your donation online. 
Many thanks to everyone who has already donated 
to this necessary and important addition to our 
parish. I can’t wait to open it up for people to use! 
 

School Update 
St. Edward School is going strong and continuing our 
mission of forming faithful citizens and intentional 
disciples of Jesus. In just a few weeks we will 
celebrate Catholic Schools Week with a kickoff Mass 
and Open House on Sunday, January 30. St. Edward 
School offers the best education on the Northwest 
Side where we form the whole child in academics, 
social-emotional skills, spirituality, and love of 
neighbor. If you or someone you know is looking to 
give their child the very best, come to our Open 
House on January 30! You can always contact our 
principal, Sara Lasica, to set up a private tour and ask 
any questions you may have. There are plenty of 
scholarship opportunities through the Illinois Tax 
Credit Scholarship program, Archdiocese programs, 
and our own scholarship programs.  
 
Renew My Church 
As many of you know, the Cardinal did not merge St. 
Edward with any of the parishes we were grouped in 
during Renew My Church. Part of the final decision 
though was to split the assets of Immaculate Heart of 
Mary Parish between St. Edward and Our Lady of 
Mercy Parishes. The Archdiocese is still in the process 
of formally closing IHM and relegating it to be sold. I 
will let you know when the property is put on the 
market. Once the campus is sold and all outstanding 
expenses paid, St. Edward will receive 50% of all 
assets left. It is my plan to put that money toward air 
conditioning our Church and Unity Hall. Hopefully it 
will be enough to outright pay for the air conditioning 
and we won’t need to fundraise at all. I will continue 
to keep you all updated as the Archdiocese moves 
forward with selling the property. Also, FYI, the 
Archdiocese has a Department of Real Estate that 
takes care of these matters. Fr. Nick (pastor of Our 
Lady of Mercy) and I do not sell the property on our 
own.  
 
I think that is all to update you on. I hope you all 
continue to have a very Merry Christmas and a 
Blessed New Years!  
 
Merry Christmas, 

 
 
 

Fr. Dom 

 



PRO-LIFE FOOD DRIVE  
 

PRO-LIFE FOOD DRIVE 
This weekend, January 1st and 2nd  
we will have the monthly Pro-Life 
Food Drive for St. Thomas of 
Canterbury Food Pantry. Please bring 
non-perishable food items, cleaning 
supplies, paper products and personal 
hygiene items to the vestibule before 
or after Mass. 

 
Participate in a corporal work of mercy by feeding the 
hungry. Start the year with a good deed. 

 

 
Youth Ministry Schedule 

 

January 2 
No Youth Group 

 
January 9 

Mass & Discussion 
 

January 16  
Mass & Discussion 

 
January 23  

NET mini-Retreat, 6:00-9:00pm 
 

January 30 
Prayer & Discussion (No Mass) 

 
Youth Group meets in the Oratory of the  

Blessed Trinity and Unity Hall. Any teen in 8th 
through 12th grade are welcome.  

 
Masks are to be worn inside at all gatherings. 

NEXT WEEK’S MASS SCHEDULE 

MASS PRESIDER LECTOR 
EUCHARISTIC 

MINISTER 
SERVERS 

Saturday 
January 8                4:30 PM Fr. Kalas 

Tony Weyers 
Mary Ann Callaghan Antonio Cabilao None 

Sunday 
January 9               8:00 AM Fr. McIlhone 

Jenny Synder 
Marty Lane Mark Mortier None 

Sunday 
January 9                9:30 AM Fr. Clemente 

Bernadette Brosnan 
Sarah Pelrine Kim Lasky 

C. Pacheco 
T. Flannagan 

Sunday 
January 9               11:00 AM Fr. Clemente David O’Donnell Bella Maningat 

J. Tomasicyk 
C. Padalik 

THANKS FOR PARTICIPATING IN THE GIVING TREE!!! 
 

Our parish giving tree collected many clothing items for 
families in need. 
 
We collected $1,365.00 for senior citizens at Bishop 
Conway House. Each senior received $75.00 in cash! 
That’s the most we’ve ever given to each senior! 
Finally, our school families collected over 150 toys for 
children in need. 
 

Thank you for being so generous this  
Christmas season!!! 

MARCH FOR LIFE CHICAGO 
 This year's March will be on Saturday, January 8th from 
1:00 to 3:00 P.M. It will start with a Rally at the Federal 
Plaza at 50 West Adams. After the Rally, they will walk 
to The Hilton  Hotel at 720 S. Michigan Ave. where there 
will be a convention with booths featuring information 
from many Pro-Life groups.  There is also a Mass there 
at 4:00.  Everything is free. This will be the largest Pro-
Life March in the Midwest. Please come and be a public 
witness to the sanctity of Life. 



 

 

Congratulations  
Frederick Aaron 

on your Baptism!  
Welcome to the Body of Christ!  

Congratulations  
Zoey Christine 

on your Baptism!  
Welcome to the Body of Christ!  

Congratulations  
Penelope Lucille 

on your Baptism!  
Welcome to the Body of Christ!  



FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS:  December 26, 2021 $4,778.70 

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION: (against Christmas Budget of $36,500) $25,774 

Sunday, January 2 –  
Feast of the Epiphany of our Lord 
4th Grade Basketball Practice, 1:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
 
Monday, January 3 
Rectory Office Closed 
Scouts BSA Meeting, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Tuesday, January 4 
Family Faith Formation Parent Meeting, 
6:30pm 
Unity Hall 
Theology & Cigars, 8:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Wednesday, January 5 
Legion of Mary Meeting, 9:00am 
Rectory Hall 
 
Thursday, January 6 
Knights of Columbus Business Meeting, 
7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Friday, January 7 
Eucharistic Adoration, 9:00am-6:30pm 
Church 
Healing Mass, 7:00pm 
Church 
Marriage Encounter, 7:30pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Saturday, January 8  
 
Sunday, January 9 –  
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 
Blessing of Newly Baptized & Reception, 
11:00am Mass 
Church & Unity Hall 
4th Grade Basketball Practice, 1:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
Youth Ministry, 7:00-8:30pm 
Oratory of the Blessed Trinity & Unity Hall 

"O Come Let Us Adore Him" 
 

This coming Friday January 7th,  there will be Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament starting right after the 8:30 A.M. Mass and 
ending with Benediction at 6:45 P.M. The sign up chart is in 
the vestibule this weekend. There are many open time slots 
that need to be filled. Please prayerfully consider signing  up 
for one hour of Adoration for the whole year of 2022 - twelve 
First Fridays. 
 
This weekend, in the vestibule, we will be signing people up 
for one hour time commitments starting on the half hour or 
hour. If you sign up for 10:00 A.M. you will be staying until 
11:00 A.M. or sign up for 4:30  P.M and stay until 5:30 P.M. If 
you can only commit to a half hour, please put 1/2 hour after 
your name. Please plan on which time is good for you. After 
you have signed up you will receive the dates for 2022 and 
calendar reminder stickers. 
 
Since there must be someone in Church during the Adoration 
hours; we need people to sign up to be substitutes. We need 
name and phone number for anyone committing to a time slot 
or agreeing to be a substitute. Please fill out the form in the 
vestibule.  
 

            
 

CHRIST IS BORN FOR US! 
COME, LET US ADORE HIM!! 

 

 



EXODUS 90 
 

This 90-day spiritual exercise program is open to all men  
of the parish. The program is based on the principals of  
fraternity, prayer, and sacrifice/asceticism. It is not easy, 
but it will make you holier and a better man for going 
through this journey with other men in our parish.  

 
The journey begins Monday, January 17,  

and ends on Easter Sunday, April 17.  
 

There will be an informational pre-Exodus meeting on  
Sunday, January 16, at 6:00pm in Unity Hall. If you have any 
questions, reach out to Fr. Dom. You’re also encouraged to 
go to www.exodus90.com for more information.  

HELP NEEDED IN  
LIVE-STREAM MINISTRY 

 

The pandemic, for all its terribleness, brought 
about a new ministry at St. Ed’s where we  
live-stream all our liturgies on YouTube and 
Facebook. We have a small, but very dedicated, 
team of parishioners who run our system daily so 
people at home can pray and worship God with 
our community of faith. It is not difficult to learn 
the system and you will receive plenty of training 
and shadowing, but we need help! If you have 
any knowledge of working with a desktop, you 
are perfect! Please contact Fr. Dom via e-mail at 
frclemente@stedparish.org to get more 
information or to sign up and join this important 
ministry.  
 

Please consider joining this ministry and helping 
our parishioners at home worship God with our 
community of faith!  
 

St. Isidor, patron saint of technology,  
pray for us! 

 

http://www.exodus90.com
mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org








Saturday, January 1 
The Octave Day of the Nativity of the 
Lord; Solemnity of Mary, Mother of 
God 
9:30AM †Wally Koegler 
11AM †Francis & Jule Marie Do-

lan 
  
Sunday, January 2 
Epiphany of the Lord 
8:00AM †Fr. Bill Dolan 
11:00AM †Francis Cardinal George 
 †Bobby Coughlin 
 
Monday, January 3 
Christmas Weekday 
8:30AM †James Weging 
 †Stanley Sanoski 
 
Tuesday, January 4 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 
8:30AM †Marcella Krzysko 
 
Wednesday, January 5 
St. John Neumann, Bishop 
8:30AM   †Josh Trotter 
 
Thursday, January 6 
Christmas Weekday 
8:30AM †Dea O’Hara 
 
Friday, January 7 
Christmas Weekday 
8:30AM †Stephanie Trotter 
 Poor Souls in Purgatory 
 
Saturday, January 8 
Christmas Weekday 
8:00AM †Eve Fries 
4:30PM †Br. Joel Dolan 
 †Ursula Strycharz 
  
Sunday, January 9 
Baptism of the Lord 
8:00AM †Nora Kilcourse 
 †Mildred Gain 
 †Carol Balough 
 †Elsie Adam  
9:30AM TBD 
11:00AM †Bobby Spalten 
 †Marie Lehan 
 †Alfred Brandstatter 
 †Carolyn Reed 

Roger Africa 
Mary Lou Agronomoff 
Nathan Devan Arceo 
Mary Anne Asakura 
William Finkenstadt 
Fr. Erwin Friedl 
Henry Hammersten  
Maureen Hughes 
Agnes Keresztes   
Marianne Kramer 
Elizabeth Rose Lyuksemburg 
Gloria Mercado 
Richard Pasierbowicz 
Margaret Pitts 
Kathy Schreiber 
Kathy Sugars 

       Lourdes Vidal  
 

Juan Hernandez 
Collin John Jones 
1st Lt. Randall Kester 
Craig Lensegrav,  
Ryan C. Loy 
Daniel McCright 
Joselito R. Mercado 
Shane Murray 
Sean Mayerbock 
Sean O’Connor 
Gretel Ypil, Odon 
Matthew Olker 
Danny Oresky,  
Gavin Sustek SFC 
Edward Swartz 
Danielle Ulrich 
Rachel Vega 

       Brian West 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish office 
4350 W. Sunnyside Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60630 
(773) 545-6496 
Mon.- Fri. 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Sat.  & Sun.  By Appointment 
 
Pastor 
Fr. Dominic M. Clemente, Jr. 
frclemente@stedparish.org 
 
Deacons 
Rev. Mr. Mike McManus 
deaconmike@stedparish.org 
Rev. Mr. Seth Arnold 
sarnold@usml.edu  
 
Retired Priests in Residence 
Fr. James P. Kehoe 
Fr. James P. McIlhone 
Fr. Joseph C. Taylor 
 
Pastor Emeritus 
Fr. Michael J. Cronin 
 
School Principal 
Sara Lasica 
principal@stedwardschool.com  
 
Director of Faith Formation 
Paul Minarik  
paul@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Operations 
Mark Besztery  
mark@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Communications & Develop-
ment 
Margaret Hemma 
margaret@stedparish.org 
 
Director of Music Ministry 
Richard Schwegel 
richard@stedparish.org 
 
Bookkeeper 
Donna Borman 
businessoffice@stedparish.org 
 
Maintenance Engineers  
Alex Hodge 
alex@stedparish.org 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30 pm 
 (Church open at 4:00 pm) 

 

Sunday Masses at 8:00, 9:30 & 11 am  
(Church open at 7:30 am) 

 

Monday-Saturday: Mass at 8:30 am 
(Church open at 8:00 am) 

 

Confessions Saturday:  
12:00-1:00 pm 

mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org
mailto:deaconmike@stedparish.org
mailto:sarnold@usml.edu
mailto:principal@stedwardschool.com
mailto:paul@stedparish.org
mailto:mark@stedparish.org
mailto:margaret@stedparish.org
mailto:richard@stedparish.org
mailto:businessoffice@stedparish.org
mailto:alex@stedparish.org
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Jennifer L. Kanik 

Law Offices of Terrence Kennedy, Jr. 

Specializing in REAL ESTATE TAX APPEALS 

• Residential • Commercial • Industrial 

312-641-0100 | jkanik@kennedytaxappeals.com 
Parishioner - Class of 2000

TOHLE FUNERAL HOME
4325 W. LAWRENCE AVE. AT LOWELL 
Serving St. Edward’s Parish Since 1940 
Pre-Need Funeral Planning Available 
PH (773) 685-4400 • tohlefuneralhome.com 
Kenneth C. Halter, Director

Pete’s Automotive Inc. 
Special/Oil • Lube • Filter
All Services & Repairs 
Foreign & Domestic

Towing & Snow Plowing
773-725-3030

5413 W Higgins	 ASE Certified

 
Maribel Tirado - Portrait Photographer 

(773) 505-2631 
m.tirado.photography@gmail.com 

mtiradophotography.com 
facebook: @m.tiradophotography

MIKE SALADINO
MANAGING BROKER

773.459.1119
mike@saladinosells.com
SaladinoSells.com

As an afliate of Homes for Heroes, 
I rebate a portion of my commission directly 
back to my Hero clients { Military, Law Enforcement, 
Healthcare, EMS, Firefighter, Teacher } at closing.

T H E

SELLS TEAM

TOP PRODUCER
TEAM 
2015-20202017-2018 TOP PRODUCER TEAM

 
Asbestos Abatement

Lead Abatement
Mold Remediation
Interior Demolition

Mechanical Insulation
Construction

6640 99th Pl. • Chicago Ridge, IL 
P 708-442-5823

www.celticenvironmental.com

Located In
St. Edward Parish

Since 1953 (773) 267-7300

© 2021 Albany Bank & Trust Co NA

Chicago Appliance Service
Repairing All Appliances Since 1957

* Most makes and models *

Albert Iwaniec, Class of 1976 

(773) 968-5015

• Refridgerators • Freezers • Dishwashers • Ovens • Ranges 
 • Icemakers • Washers • Dryers • And More

FREE Service Calls 
With Most Repairs*

Contact Nick Derkacz 
 to place an ad today! 
nderkacz@4LPi.com 

 or (800) 950-9952 x2436

Jacobs Boiler &  
Mechanical Industries, Inc.
BOILER INSTALLATION SPECIALISTS

A Family Business Since 1922 

(773) 385-9900 

www.jacobsboiler.com

COMMERCIAL/INDUSTRIAL CONTRACTOR

Quality Service Since 1997

(708) 361-5566
alltypeselevators.com

5917 W. Irving Park Rd 

Chicago, IL 60634

(773) 777-3944 • www.gffh.com

AL AIR Heating &  
Air Conditioning

Family Owned & Operated Since 1978
Discounts for Seniors & Veterans

Al Lechowski, Owner	 7703 W Lawrence, Norridge 
708-453-4531	 www.alairinc.com


